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ALL GRADE 9 PARENTS:  THURSDAY, APRIL 7TH, 7 -8pm in the library we will be  

having our ñwelcome to real high schoolò evening!  We strongly encourage all       

current grade 9 students and parents to attend!  Teachers will provide core course 

recommendations for Grade 10.  
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                       From the Principalôs Desk 

From the Principalôs desk 

 

March is here! Is it in like a lion and out like a lamb?  February has been a warmer month for  winter which 

has also created some icy parts in our school yard.  The fluctuation in weather can make it difficult to dress 

for the day.  We ask that you have your children dress warm for the bus ride.   

Basketball session is coming to an end.  All of the teams have improved and learned some new skills over the 

season.  We thank CSES for providing us with the opportunity to attend a basketball workshop to further 

improve our skills for both students and coaches.  We thank all of the coaches who put in extra time to work 

with our students after hours and weekends.   

Second term has brought a change of timetable which we are all settling in to.  A couple of new courses we 

have offered this term for our high school students are guitar and marine biology.   

The high school leadership class continues to provide activities, events and awareness campaigns at the 

school.  We had a very successful pink shirt day.  The leadership class has started a kindness campaign of 

ñBe kind just becauseò.   Each student and staff member has been provided a wristband which we encourage 

them to wear every day as a reminder of being kind.    

The family dance was well attended and a lot of fun.  Thank you to Mrs. MacDonald and her leadership class 

and CSES for putting the family dance together.   Thank you to school council for providing the food at the 

dance and for all those who brought in items for the baskets for the silent auction.   Along with the fun and 

dance extravaganza, we raised money for our new playground which will be going in on April 14-16, 2016.    

Swimming lessons for the elementary students are about to begin.  The kindergarten, grade 1 and grade 2 

classes will be starting the week of March 14th.   Mrs. Nickelôs class, Miss Sheppardôs class and Mrs. Kellertôs 

M/W kindergarten class will be swimming on a Monday/ Wednesday rotation and Mrs. Smithôs class, Miss 

Gardnerôs class and Mrs. Kellertôs T/TH kindergarten will be swimming on a Tuesday/Thursday rotation.  

Mr. Vernonôs class and Mrs. Robertsonôs class will be swimming in April, 

We are looking forward to seeing you all out for Parent/Teacher conferences on Wednesday March 23rd.  

The Community Discovery Night will also be happening in the gym that night.  The library will be running 

the book fair that night.   The book fair runs the week of March 21 - 24.  Come out and see all that is           

happening as well as have a conversation with your childôs teacher.   

Survey month is here!  There are a couple of surveys that come out to parents at this time of year and we ask 

you to please complete them as the feedback is very helpful for us on our continuous road of improvement.  

There is a survey that comes out from the Alberta Government to parents of grade 4,7 &10 students.  There 

is also a survey that will be coming out from the Chinookôs Edge School Division.  We thank you all for your 

continued support and feedback.    

 

See you around the school 

Joanna Harvey 
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COUNSELLORôS CORNER 

GRADE 12 STUDENTS AND PARENTS:  The Mountain View Credit Union Learning Grants      

applications are available.    You must be a member, and include a transcript, a letter of reference, 

and an essay describing your academics, volunteerism, leadership experience and education goals 

to receive this $750 scholarship.  

The Mountain View County Citizenship Award is also coming up soon!  This $500 award is for 

someone involved in volunteerism within the community and school. Students need to forward 

their applications to me by March 18 th and then a high school committee will select a shortlist of 3 

applicants to send to the County Office.  The winner from our school will be announced at the end 

of the school year.   

Rutherford applications are completed on the ALIS site online in the summer.  Our school code is 

5103.   Please contact me if you questions! 

 

 

GRADE 11s:  I am starting their interviews this week to verify credits and look at post-secondary 

options.   

GRADE 10 AND 11s:  THURSDAY APRIL 28TH I am taking all of the Grade 10 and 11 students to 

Red Deer College for the annual Career Expo.  All students are expected to attend.  It includes    

information on schools, Trades, and careers. 

GRADE 9 PARENTS AND STUDENTS:  THURSDAY APRIL 7TH at 7:00pm in the library, we will 

be hosting the ñReal High Schoolò information evening.  This is for ALL CURRENT GRADE 9 

STUDENTS AND PARENTS.  We discuss the credit system, ñlevelsò of subjects, and general high 

school information.  Teachers will provide recommendations for core courses next year. 

GRADE 9 PARENTS:  I will be taking your teenager to the Foothills Hospital on WEDNESDAY 

MAY 11 TH  for the PARTY PROGRAM.  This extremely important workshop is NOT A PARTY!  It 

is a shocking, excellent, informative look at the effects of distracted or drunk driving and includes 

a visit to the trauma ward.  Paperwork will be coming your way next month.  

Ruth Dougherty  

Academic Counsellor 
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Bouquets & Celebrations 

* Bouquets to Drew Peal and Kelsey McKinnon for sharing their photos 
from the high school trip to Europe.  The attendees loved their             
enthusiasm and were pleased that they were willing to share the           
experience.  Gelato was enjoyed by all after the presentation.  

* A huge thank you to CSES and Mrs. MacDonaldõs Leadership class for 
organizing our amazing Family Dance! It was nice to see so many families 
come out and enjoy  themselves.      

THE DANCE RAISED $2100 TOWARDS OUR NEW PLAYGROUND!!!  

* Thank you to all the families who donated items and money for the silent 
auction baskets that were raffled off at the Family Dance.  

* Thank you to Mrs. Cummings for organizing our fun Winter Walk day. 
It was great to see high school students participating with the younger 
students! 

* Thank you to Mrs. Sheppard who did an awesome job coordinating our 
Science Fair. and congratulations to all the students who participated in 
this year's Science Fair. Also, special thanks to the volunteer judges,    
organizers and parents  who help make this day possible. 

***If you would like to recognize someone in this  section please 

email sward@cesd73.ab.ca***  

Parent Council News 

A presentation on Sports and Concussions, led by Jennifer Kennedy 
(Public Health Nurse - Didsbury), will be held during the next Parent 
Council meeting on March 8, 7:00 pm in the Library. Parent Council 
meetings are an excellent way to find out what is happening in and 
around the school. Unless otherwise noted, meetings run on the        
second Tuesday of  the month for approximately an hour. If  you are 
unable to attend, meeting minutes are available on the school website 
at http://www.cremonaschool.ca/view.php?
action=documents&id=1909 or under Documents and then Parent 
Council. We hope to see you there! 

 

http://www.cremonaschool.ca/view.php?action=documents&id=1909
http://www.cremonaschool.ca/view.php?action=documents&id=1909
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Leadership News 

We would like to thank you all for joining us in promoting acts of kindness within our school 

and community during the month of February, we hope that you will keep it going all year 

long! With the snow disappearing we are starting to think about our flower gardens in the 

front of the school. We are still looking for more perennials, if you would like to donate any 

from your own garden, please contact Mrs. MacDonald. We are hoping to go to the Mustard 

Seed again this year and we are hoping to collect some items to take with us. Please stay 

tuned for details as we will be contacting the Mustard Seed to confirm what they are looking 

for this year. The Leadership Team would like to wish you all a Happy Easter!  
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